
Bonnie Hammack 
 

We desperately need solutions to our groundwater and surface water contamination problem. The
efforts set forth in these permits are only a start of what is needed. These rules should apply to all
feed lots, not just those with 1000 animal units or more. I appreciate that there must be a
groundcover to apply manure, and setbacks. There must be funding for site inspections.


